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HENSMAN, Daisy

Daisy Hensman (nee
Howe) passed away peace-
fully on Fri. Feb. 23,2007 at
the age of 89. Daisy resided
near Essex and more recent-
ly at Huron Lodge lin
Windsor.

Beloved wife of the late
Arnold (1968) and special
friend to Bill Kurry (2003)
of Windsor. Loving mother
of Beverly Kelk and hus-
band Bob of Essex. Proud
Gram to Dawn Withington
and husband John, Point
Roberts, Washington and
Owen Kelk and wife Janet,
Ottawa. Loving Great Gram
to her special grandchildren
Rianne Beverly Withington,
Jacob Arnold Kelk and Alex
Milton Kelk. Dear sister of
Frances Smith, Laura Ball
and husband Bill.
Predeceased by siblings
Helen Griffin, Mary Wright,
Eva Mossman, Etta Wilson,
Tom Howe, Sally Boggs,
Bob Howe and Patricia
Graham. Dear sister-in-law
to Jean Howe, Wally Boggs
and Bea Howe. Also sur-
vived by several nieces and
nephews.

Funeral service to cele-
brate Daisy’s life will be
held from the funeral home
on Wed. Feb. 28 at 11 a.m.
with Rev. Doreen Canavan
officiating. Interment at
Victoria Memorial Gardens
Cemetery inWindsor.

A special thank you to
the Huron Lodge Staff for
their loving and caring of
Daisy for the past 10 years.

If desired, memorial
donations made by cheque
to the Huron Lodge or
Essex United Church would
be appreciated.

Friends may send condo-
lences at www.reid funeral-

home.ca

Reid Funeral Home
will plant a tree
in memory of
Daisy Hensman

JONES (McLEAN)
Betty Jane

Betty Jane (nee Forster)
passed away peacefully
with her family by her side
on Wed. Feb. 21, 2007 at 81
yrs. of age.

Beloved Wife of the late
Roger Jones and the late
Douglas McLean. Daughter
of the late Clarence and
Marjorie Forster. Dear
Mother of Lynn and hus-
band Jim Roberts, Jill and
husband Mark Market,
Cathy and husband Rick
Chauvin. Step-mom of
Butch and wife Anita Jones.
Treasured Grandma of
Corey and wife Melissa
Collins, David and wife
Nancy Market, Doug and
wife Laura Market, Christi
Chauvin, Barney and wife
Kelly Chauvin, Stuart
Chauvin and friend
Katherine Bryant. Loving
and loved Nana of Samuel

Collins, Jonas Market,
Adriana Chauvin, Cooper
Chauvin and Caileigh

Chauvin. Dear sister of Ruth
Coughlin, Bob Forster, Jo-
Anne and husband George
Johnson, the late Fred
Forster and the late Eva
Trottier. Sister-in-law of
Anita McLean, Marion
Hines and Lillian and hus-
band Walter May. Also sur-
vived by many nieces and
nephews.

Betty was a 50 year
active member of T.O.P.S.
Club Inc.

Betty’s life was celebrat-
ed on Sat. Feb. 24 at the
Stewart L. Kennedy Funeral
in Essex. Interment fol-
lowed at Greenlawn
Memorial Gardens.

Donations to the
Windsor and Essex County
Humane Society or to the
charity of your choice
would be appreciated by the
family.

You may send your cher-
ished memories online at
www.kennedyfh.com

[ INMEMORIAMS

DUROCHER

In memory of a dear
father, Leo, who passed
away March 4, 2002 and a
dear brother, Robert, who
passed away March 4, 1989.

Looking back with mem-
ories

O’er the path we need to
trod,

And bless the years we
shared with you

And leave the rest to
God.
- Remembered with love,
Theresa, Rose Marie, Don
and families
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VRIESACKER, Albert

Albert Vriesacker, 90
yrs., passed away peacefully
at  Windsor  Regional
Hospital, Metropolitan
Campus on Fri. Feb. 23,
2007.

Beloved husband and
best friend of Annette
Sagaert for 20  yrs.
Predeceased by his first
wife Ena (1976), second
wife Gladys (1986), daugh-
ter Margaret (1986) and
brother Caesar (2002).
Loving father to Albert Jr.
and wife Loretta, daughter
Evelyn and husband John
Grant. Caring grandfather to
nine grandchildren and 13
great grandchildren. Also
cherished stepfather to
Annette’s children; Jenny
and Bill Van Impe, John
Sagaert and Kelly
Laframboise, Jim and
Cheryl Sagaert, Jerry and
Gabriella Sagaert and 14
grandchildren.

Albert was born in
Belgium on April 1, 1916,
came to Canada in 1929,
was a WWII veteran and a
proud retiree of Chrysler for
the past 33 yrs.

Funeral service was held
at the Reid Funeral Home in
Essex on Tues. Feb. 27 with
Fr. Larry Brunet officiating.

Interment Greenlawn
Memorial Gardens in
Windsor.

Memorial donations may
be made to a charity of your
choice.

Friends may send condo-
lences at www.reid funeral-
home.ca

[CARD OF THANKS]

DIETRICH-ALTMAYER

The family of the late
Dan Dietrich wish to
express our sincere thanks
to all our family and friends
for all your love and support
during the most difficult
time in our lives.

We sincerely appreciate
all the flowers, cards, dona-
tions, masses, fruit basket
and food that we received.

Thanks to Dr. D. Sicheri
and all the nurses at
Windsor Regional Met.
Campus for the wonderful
care and compassion they
showed Dan. A special
nurse and friend, Cheryl
Smith for her kindness, spe-
cial care and encouragement
for the last two years.

To Father Larry Brunet,
thank you for your words of
comfort to Deanna, Karl and
Elaina.

To the six special men
who carried Dan to his final
resting place, Tim, Lee,
Roy, James, Tim and Mike.

To Families First Funeral
Home for your compassion
to our family.

Dan will be missed but
lives on in spirit and in the
hearts of all who loved him.
- The Dietrich and Altmayer
Families
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~BROOKER

The World Day of Prayer
for the Cottam area will be
held at Trinity Anglican
Church this Fri. Mar. 2 at 2
p-m. The program entitled,
“United Under God’s
Tent”, was prepared by the
women  of  Paraguay.
Everyone is invited to
attend.

The next Lenten Service
will be held at Essex
United Church on Wed.
Mar. 7 at 12 noon. Rev.
Lilian Patey will be the
speaker. Lunch will be
served following the serv-
ice. A free will offering is
accepted.

Since our service at
Brooker was cancelled last
Sunday because of the ice,
our Annual Business
Meeting will be held fol-
lowing the worship service
this Sun. Mar. 4.

The Western Association
“Fill the Barn” is still
going on. Every church in
the association is chal-
lenged to fill as many barns
as possible with animals
for our various mission
field.

GESTO

Mya Faith Fenton was
baptized on Sun. Feb. 25.

Lenten Service at
Bethel-Maidstone on Wed.
Feb. 28 with Major Paul
Gilbert speaking.

Tai Chi will not be held
on Fri. Mar. 2 but will
resume on Fri. Mar. 9 at 10
a.m. in the hall.

Please note the Official
Board Meeting for both
churches will be at Bethel-
Maidstone on Sun. Mar. 25
at 7 p.m.

Are you interested in a
Youth Group for ages 11-
18 yrs. or a Youth Adult
Group for 19-30 yrs.? If so
please call 519-250-5559.

“PAQUETTE

On Fri. Mar. 2 at 2 p.m.
Paulin Memorial Church
(corner of Woodland and
Norfolk) will host World
Day of Prayer for our area.
All are welcome. Please try
to attend. The women of
Paraguay have written the
program this year.

First Communion will be
on May 27 at St. Stephen’s.
If your child (aged 7 and
up) is interested, please
contact Rev. Jane before
Mar. 10 so supplies may be
ordered.

ACW Deanery Annual
Meeting will be on Sat. Apr.
14 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at
St. Stephen’s. All are wel-
come. Lunch will be a nom-
inal fee.

ACW Annual Meeting
will be on Sat. Apr. 28 at St.
Paul’s Cathedral in London
with guest speaker The Very
Revd. Terry Dance and Mrs.
Diane Dance. Registration
at 8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist
at 2 p.m. with Bishop Bob
Bennett.

We have been invited by
Price Memorial African
Methodist Episcopal
Church to attend a Worship
Service of Joy at 3:30 p.m.
on Sun. Mar. 11 at 733
McDougall (just south of
Wyandotte S.) as they wel-

come Rev. Dr. Marsha
Foster Boyd, President
Ecumenical Theological

Seminary (Detroit), which
is also affiliated with Iona
College (Windsor). A recep-
tion will follow immediate-
ly after the service.

Mark on your calendar
St. Stephen’s Yard and Bake
Sale on Sat. Apr. 28 from 9
am. to 2 p.m. Collect all
those treasures to bring plus
baked goods but please no
clothing (including shoes
and purses).

The best of Nooma dur-
ing lent on Sundays from
9:30-10:30 a.m. with cof-

fee, tea and muffins.
Sessions are one hour with
handouts.

Planning meeting for
Vacation Bible School is
Mar. 3 at 9:30 a.m. at St.
Stephen’s.

Redeemer Parish Council
is Thurs. Mar. 1 at 7:30 p.m.

Bible Study at St
Stephen’s on Wednesday at
7:30 p.m. Thursdays from
7-8 p.m. at St. Stephen’s.
Ruth Harnadek begins a
new series, Legend or
Lord? Hear parts of a semi-
nar given by Dr. Paul Maier,
ancient history professor
with discussion following.

Rev. Jane and Michael
will be away Mar. 10-17.
For pastoral emergencies
please contact Kelly and
Barb Mactier at 519-737-
6619.

Thanks from the parish
goes to Gail and Ken Reder
who so generously donated
at 277 TV and DVD player
which will be used in chil-
dren’s and other programs.

"MAIDSTONE
CRross

Neighbours, friends and
the many faithful readers of
the “Maidstone Cross” wish
to thank Carolyn Collins
Queale. For many, many
years Carolyn has expressed
our congratulations, sympa-
thy and good wishes to fam-
ily and friends on the loss of
a loved one or rejoiced at
wedding, graduation, birth
and other announcements
on the memorable occasions
in our lives. We appreciate
the effort that went into
gathering information and
preparing it for print each
week. We wish you every
blessing and happiness as
you and Ron enjoy a well
deserved retirement. We
will certainly miss your col-
umn in the Essex Free
Press.

Midget Major
CAW Club 200
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Three minutes into the
second Dan Bacon scored
from Tyler Campbell to tie
the game but Belle River
took the lead back midway
through the period.

Belle River scored 33 sec-
onds into the third period.
Less than a minute later Dan
Bacon tied the game once
more. A delayed call on that
goal left the Rink Rats short.
One minute later we had a
tied game thanks to Spencer
and Nick F. Although our
specialty is killing penalties,
the last one crippled us.

Belle River scored with a
minute left in the game. The
final score was 5-4 Belle
River.

Game #3 - The boys start-
ed strong but could not seem
to pull together on Saturday
in Belle River. Despite indi-
vidual efforts, the fans did
not see the shooting, passing
and team effort that we have
been accustomed to. Belle
River took the game 3-0.

Game #4 in Essex on
Sunday night was much
more enjoyable to watch.
The first two drives to the
net came from Essex.

Shortly into the first, Monty
put the puck in the net
through a tangled mass of
bodies. Belle River made it
1-1 midway through the
first. Both teams took
numerous penalties and
Essex enjoyed a couple of 5-
3 advantages.

Belle River made it 2-1 in
the second period. With 1:42
left in the third, Essex put
six skaters on the ice to try
and tie the game but Belle
River clinched the final
game and the series 3-1.

Thanks to the coaching
staff for a fine season and all
the parents who helped out.

Congratulations to the
team for getting to the
quarterfinals.



